
 

 

Dear Benbrook Church Family, 
 

     My name is Don Petty and I am excited to accept the call to serve as your new 
pastor here at Benbrook United Methodist Church! I look forward to working with 
you in ministry as we journey together in our Christian walk. There are many 
wonderful gifts that I have already been hearing 
about the church. Several of my friends have shared 
with me that they received or were nurtured in their 
call to preach and teach and serve from within the 
walls of this church. I have been eager to learn about 
a variety of mission and outreach work with the 
community that you do. And likewise, I seek to want 
to know the myriad of ways that the community is 
vitally connected to the church. I hope in our time 
together that we can build on the many strengths that 
God has placed within the congregation. 
 

     You probably are eager to know a little about me. 
I am from Tennessee. I often kid in pointing out that 
I graduated from THE UT (or is it the other UT?). I 
met my wife, Rachel (who is originally from 
Oklahoma) when we both volunteered at a domestic 
violence and crisis center in Atlanta while in 
seminary. Since being in ministry we have lived 
primarily in Virginia and Tennessee. We moved to 
Texas a couple of years ago when Rachel took a 
children’s ministry job down here. While we are relatively new to the state, I have 
certainly experienced a lot. I love brisket and blue bonnets and might even have a 
small rattlesnake bite story to share when you’ve got a good bit of time! 
 

     We have two amazing children, my daughter Anna (10) and my son Micah (8). 
Anna always has her head in a book so she is easy to spot. Some people may have 
trouble identifying Micah because he rarely sits still for long. We often joke, “Just 
look for the blur!” We have two loving dogs in Dakota and Jake. They are beagle 
mixes. In addition to pets, my kids are also apt to pick up lizards, frogs, and other 
creepy crawlies they find around outside (snakes excluded, of course).  
 

     There are many things I am sure I could share. I am even more interested to 
learn about and pray for you! At some point I hope to meet with each of you and 
listen to your stories, stories of who you are, how you came to be involved at 
Benbrook, how Christ is alive in your life, and your hopes for our church going 
forward. I believe my pastoral ministry, as complex as it may be, boils down to 
simply loving God and loving all of God’s people. I hope that in the time to come 
we find ways to do that time and again. 
 

Grace and Peace,         
Pastor Don 
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The Spirit... 

Benbrook United Methodist  Church  

 

Vision Statement:  Our vision is for Benbrook UMC to be Benbrook’s vibrant, loving, 
Christ-centered fellowship for worship and witness, united in mission and service to our 
neighbors. 
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Prime Timer events are 
open to those 50+. 
 

 

A Bible Study is held every other Friday at 
1:00pm in the home of Frances Covington.  They 
will meet October 5 and 19.   Feel free to contact 
Frances for more information at  817 249-0084. 
 
The Prime Timers enjoy breakfast and fellowship 
on the third Saturday of each month at Westside 
Café. Please contact Linda Sullivan, at 817 731-
5098 to reserve your seat for the next breakfast 
on October 20.   
 
Remember our home bound members and those 
in the nursing homes.  Please consider sending 
them a note or making a call to brighten their 
day.  Missed someone in church for a few weeks?  
Please call to check on them and inform the 
church office or Pastor of any needs. 

 
 
“Looking back over a lifetime, you see that 
love was the answer to everything.”  
                                                 —Ray Bradbury  
 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Military Care update 
 
Please send a card, extend a hand or hug to celebrate 
the following birthdays.  

  
 

         October 1    Bryan Dames 
 

  October 20  Don Clark 
 

  October 26  Thurman Hefty 
     
Bryan Dames recently reenlisted in the U.S. Coast 
Guard for another three years.  
 
 

Remember to include all military personnel in your 
prayers.  They and their families make great sacrifices 
to protect our freedom.     
 

 

Clergy appointment announced 
 

Reverend Don Petty has been appointed our spiritual 
leader for the coming year.   Please welcome him as 
he bring us his first message on Sunday, October 14. 

 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Remembering WestAid  
 

The standard peanut butter, mac & cheese, pork & 
beans and cereal are always appreciated. 
 

The services of this outreach ministry are ongoing 
and your monetary donations are greatly appreciated 
as well. Please make checks payable to BUMC and 
write WestAid on the memo line.  

 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Step right up for a hot 
dog, chili dog & chips, 
nachos or Frito pie.  Don’t 
forget an ice cold soda.  
Be sure to top it off with a 
home made brownie or 
cookie.  

 
The Concession Stand is open in Reed Hall each Sat-
urday from 11am -2 pm from October 13 through 
December 8.  Proceeds benefit Outreach Ministry. 

 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

True joy 
 

There is something sad in anyone’s running from 
church to church trying to get an injection of “the joy 
of the Lord.” Joy is not found in singing a particular 
kind of music or getting with the right kind of group 
or even in exercising the charismatic gifts of the Spir-
it, good as all those may be.  
 
Joy is found in obedience. When the power that is in 
Jesus reaches into our work and play and redeems 
them, there will be joy where once there was mourn-
ing. To overlook that is to miss the meaning of the 
incarnation.  
 
—Richard J. Foster, Celebration of Discipline  
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Don’t miss the fun 
 

Join us on Tuesday, October 9 at 7:00pm in Beavers 
room for our next meeting of Mary and Martha 
Fellowship. 
 
Our programs monthly programs offer inspirational, 
thought-provoking topics.  Lively discussion and light 
snacks follow. 
 
Please consider bringing toiletries for WestAid, our 
monthly service project. 
 
We welcome women of all ages. Join us any second 
Tuesday of the month, September through May, for 
fun and fellowship Hope to see you there! 

 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Youth update 
 
Come join the Youth on Wednesday nights in Reed 
Hall from 6pm - 7:30pm for fun and games.  
 
Bring a friend and join us on Wednesday nights in 
October. 
 
Call / Text Teri Houston-Martin   817-675-9479   
Email: tahmtahm@charter.net 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Equals at communion 
 

After saving England from Napoleon’s threats in 
1815, the Duke of Wellington achieved hero status. 
One Sunday as the duke approached the altar for 
communion, a poor man from London’s streets, 
wearing rags, knelt beside him. The indignant 
minister whispered for the vagrant to move away. 
“Don’t you realize this is the great Duke of 
Wellington?” he asked.  
 
When the duke overhead, he responded, “Leave him 
alone. We’re all the same here. The ground is level at 
the cross.”  
 
That’s the spirit in which we celebrate World 
Communion Sunday on the first Sunday of October. 
Paul says believers share the Lord’s Supper by 
partaking of the “one bread” (1 Corinthians 10:17). 
Everyone at the communion table is equal in God’s 
sight, needing his forgiveness and grace. 

 

 

Stick with it 
 
“If I’ve learned anything about friendship, it’s to hang 
in, stay connected,” says journalist Jon Katz. “Don’t 
walk away, don’t be distracted, don’t be too busy or 
tired, don’t take them for granted. Friends are part of 
the glue that holds life and faith together.”  
 
This applies to church life too. When 
we’re annoyed by some aspect of 
congregational life or caught in 
conflict with other members, it’s 
tempting to drift away to another 
church — or no church. Even when 
all is fine, we sometimes let church 
take a back seat. But our bonds with 
the family of God are “part of the 
glue that holds life and faith 
together.” For the sake of the benefits we gain and 
give, may we “hang in [and] stay connected” with our 
church family. May we not “walk away [or] be 
distracted, ... be too busy or tired.” May we not take 
one another for granted but thank God for this “glue” 
— even when things get a bit sticky!  
 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
“Change always comes bearing gifts.”  

                                              —Price Pritchett   

 

Calendar of  Events 
 
Oct. 5  Prime Timers Bible Study   1:00 pm 
  in Frances Covington’s home 
 
Oct. 6  Men’s Bible Study  10:00 am 
 
Oct. 7  World Communion Sunday 
 

  Children’s FUNday Sunday noon 

 
Oct. 9  Mary & Martha Fellowship  7:00 pm 
 
Oct. 14  Welcome Pastor Don Petty! 
 
Oct. 19  Prime Timers Bible Study   1:00 pm 
  in Frances Covington’s home 

 
Oct. 20  Prime Timers Breakfast  8:00 am 
  West Side Café 
 

  Men’s Bible Study  10:00  

mailto:tahmtahm@charter.net
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1122 Bryant Street 

Benbrook, Texas 76126 

Office Hours:  

9:00 am - 4:30 pm, Monday thru Thursday 

Phone: 817/249-1257      Fax: 817/249-0264 

E-mail: bumc@benbrookumc.org 

Web Site: www.benbrookumc.org 

JOYS AND CONCERNS - Please use this list during private prayer. 
 

Celebrations  
 
Remembrance and Celebration of Life 
Nadaline Thomas   
 
 

Ongoing need for prayer 
 
 

 
 

Family of Nadaline Thomas 
Jeff Green 
Linda Sullivan 
Charlie & Pat Clayton 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Church Staff and Lay Leadership 
 

Police Officers and Firefighters 
 

   
 
 
 
   
 

Homebound 
Nancy Davis  Jean & Thurman Hefty   
Wanda Ort  James & Lolly Pinkston 
Wallace Thomas             
 

Assisted Living                Nursing Facilities                     
Pat Ashburn  Joyce Kimberlin 
Anita Banks              Theda Kornegay 
Aggie Cassady   Mildred Rainwater               
Joan Lamb-Hardin                Dick Hardin             
 
                          

Please inform the Church office of any changes to this list.   

Remember to keep our nation’s leaders and 
members of our military in your daily 
prayers. 


